S106 Working Group

Wednesday 13th February 2019

Calne Town Council Offices Bank House

Meeting notes.

ATTENDEES: Cllr Tony Trotman ( WC ) Cllr Heather Canfer ( CTC ) Anne Henshaw ( Calne Our Place ) Mark Stansby ( Senior Highways Engineer ) Steve Hinds ( Principle Highways Engineer ) Fiona Steven ( Transport Planner WC ) Stuart West ( Head of Operations CTC )

APOLOGIES. Cllr Robert Merrick (CTC) Laura Gosling (WC) Jane Vaughan (WC CEM)

Chairman TT announced that in the future we may not have a CEM or Democratic Services officer to take notes or send agenda Etc. Cllr Heather Canfer agreed to take notes and confer with TT on draft minutes.

ABBERD WAY Traffic Calming /Road Safety scheme – update.

Cllr Ian Thorne ( WC Division Member ) discussed previously with SH about changes at the crossing at Honeymead/The Knapp. ie: Bollards and 2 advisory signs.

After discussion about any safety concerns at this crossing point with officers present, the WG members felt that it was unnecessary to implement further engineering works on this project. It had already been agreed to reduce the parking bay to 2 vehicles instead of the 3 allowing a better sightline for vehicles travelling from Calne into the calming measures.

It was agreed that no further work be undertaken on this project.

## WOODHILL RISE;

Complaints had been raised by pedestrians and buggy users about the broken surface between Woodhill Rise and Oxford Road. TT had visited the site and a temporary surface treatment has been undertaken.

Legal issues are yet to be resolved and the members wish to contact the legal team involved.

LINK from WOODHILL RISE towards ABBERD WAY:

TT asked about signage and agreed to await the work completed at Abberd Lane.

CYCLE/PEDESTRIAN route Abberd Way to Abberd Brook /liason with Greensqare;

The survey has been done, and a scheme drawn up. FS working on this but Atkins need permissions to go on Greensquare land. FS to progress.

#### SHARED use PATH on the RECREATION GROUND:

SW . TT . and SH had been having discussions about the path and relayed to members. The surfaced path will accommodate dual use and plans were shown on the designated route.

#### ABBERD LANE BRIDLEWAY:

Discussion took place on an update on surface structure, lighting and landscaping. Complaints had been raised on Dog owners not picking up along the route and a request was made to consider erecting Dog Bins when this scheme is completed.

### OXFORD ROAD;

Plans were displayed by SH. The members present considered that these measures would ensure that traffic calming measures would be effective by implementing some narrowing of the carriageway, and build outs along the route. At an early stage of design, and consultation would be taking place with a leaflet drop to residents along the entire route.

### STATION ROAD:

MS said that a report was going to CATG next week . Three Metro counts had been put on Station Rd to monitor speed and all had been vandalised. MS suggested that a 20mph speed limit should be actioned.

## FEEDBACK to AREA BOARD:

:The next meeting of the Area Board will take place March 12<sup>th</sup>.

# DATE of the next meeting:

Wednesday March 20th, at 1.00pm. at the Bank House The Strand Calne.